
RE: Reminder- rail closure between Bankstown and 
Sydenham starts Monday 30 September   

Dear Parents and Carers,   

I would like to remind you about the transport changes coming into effect from Monday 30 
September 2024. As the changes will be in place until late 2025, it is important you are aware 
and prepared, as they may impact your child’s travel to and from school.   

Key changes, from Monday 30 September 2024   

T3 Bankstown Line closes between Sydenham and Bankstown    

• Southwest Link launches, providing a high frequency bus service between Sydenham 
and Bankstown stations for up to 12 months.    

• Buses also replace trains between Lidcombe and Bankstown for approximately three 
weeks.   

• T3 Liverpool & Inner West Line train service introduced from Liverpool to the City via 
Lidcombe.    

• St Peters and Erskineville stations are serviced by the T8 Airport & South Line.    

      

Coming soon: T6 Lidcombe & Bankstown Line    

• From 30 September 2024 for approximately three weeks, buses also replace trains 
between Lidcombe and Bankstown stations.   

• Yagoona and Birrong stations will be closed and served by train replacement buses 
during this time.    

    Transport will share further details about the T6 Lidcombe & Bankstown Line when available.   
   
More Information    

A digital eBook containing frequently asked 
questions, maps and Southwest Link travel advice 
has been prepared for schools and students.    

For the latest updates on Southwest Link, and 
access to station transport guides visit 
transportnsw.info/southwestlink   

 Plan ahead   

Please ensure your child is aware of these changes and they allow extra travel time. Students 
and other passengers should plan ahead by visiting transportnsw.info/trip   

  

Michelle Leventis 
R/Principal 
Wiley Park Public School 

https://transportnsw.info/document/7484/Southwest%20Link%20Schools%20eBook_2.pdf
http://transportnsw.info/southwestlink
http://transportnsw.info/trip

